
Tuftonboro Agriculture Commission Meeting 
Oct. 3, 2023 

Town House   4:30 pm 
<draft> 

 
Meeting called to order at 4:30 PM.  In attendance are Susan Weeks and Guy Pike. 
 
Judy Morrison from the Community Garden group came to speak about the gardeners’ needs. 
First, the ”L” shaped area of the wildflower garden adjacent to the community garden needs to be mowed.  We 
have a verbal quote of $400 to mow it.  In addition, it has been noted that the Town owned land extends well 
beyond the community garden and that also needs to be mowed. 
It was decided that the mowing of the “L” and the field beyond would be paid from the Agriculture Commission’s 
budget.  It is not clear that the Agriculture Commission should be responsible for the field area – it seems that 
would be part of “town government “ expenses.  Sue will meet with the Selectmen to get clarification on this for 
future reference.  For this year, it will be included in the mowing of the garden area.  Sue has found a survey plan 
of the lot and will get together with Guy to try to find the boundary markers which are mostly drill holes in the 
stonewall at Middle Road and along the stonewall at the back boundary. 
 
The gardeners are happy with the way the season has gone.  They have been able to work together to solve the 
few problems that have come about.  In the future they would like to expand their responsibility to include 
collecting the money from and assigning plots to gardeners.  The money collected goes undesignated into the 
Town’s general fund.  Perhaps it could be designated for agricultural uses.  This is also a matter to take up with the 
Selectmen and/or Budget Committee at some point. 
 
Meeting adjourned 4:55 PM 
 
 
Susan Weeks, Chair 
Agriculture Commission 


